



Republic of the Philippines

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Region IX, Zamboanga Peninsula

Schools Division of Zamboanga Del Norte NAME/SIGNATURE Estaka, Dipolog City

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. 095 s. 2016

To:

All Public Secondary and Elementary Principals/ School Heads

District Supervisors All Other Concerned

From:

NATIVIĎAD P. BAYUBAY, CESO VI

Officer In-Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

Subject: Reiterating Compliance with the Re-assessment of SBM Level of Practice in all Public Elementary and Secondary Schools, and the submission of results thereof

Date:

February 22, 2016

- 1. Concomitant to the fair turn-out of schools complying the instructions contained in DM no.106, s. 2015 (SBM -APAT Re-assessment for year 2015) dated June 22, 2015, this office hereby reiterates compliance with the re-assessment of SBM level of practice in our schools.
- 2. Schools are strongly encouraged to do the school- level SBM re-assessment in order to keep track with the development and changes in the school on a yearly basis. The assessment data and information thereby sought would be valuable not only for the updating of the school's improvement plan or SIP, but also in evaluating the school's readiness for Philippine Accreditation System for Basic Education or PASBE accreditation, as preached under RA 9155, otherwise known as the Governance of Basic Education Act of 2001.
- 3. In the re-assessment process, it is understood that all school stakeholders should be involved in the assessment rating during the plenary session or sessions called for such purpose.
- 4. Copy of the Revised SBM-APAT may be downloaded from the DepEd website.
- 5. Schools listed herewith are those who have recently complied with SBM Re-assessment for 2015, however advised to revisit the self-ratings for the same compliance for year 2016. Schools not included in the list are obliged to submit SBM-APAT ratings after actual conduct of re-assessment for 2016.
- 6. Submission of the Re-assessment results may be coursed through the district office, or directly to the Office of the SGOD- Monitoring and Evaluation, on or before March 20, 2016.

For strict compliance.